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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Lowell Macher, Chairman

                 Jim Dennis
Bill Capie

              Jerry McHan

             Bobbie Busha
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Wednesday, July 17, 2013 for a regularly scheduled meeting in the conference room of the Assessor’s Office. Those in attendance were Board of Assessors members: Lowell Macher, Chairman, Bobbie Busha, and Dr. Bill Capie. Wayne Patrick, Chief Appraiser, Shane Hix assistant Chief Appraiser, Brad Goss, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Dove, and Lamar Dalton were present for the Appraisal Staff. Lake Morris of the Hartwell Sun was also in attendance. Lamar Dalton took minutes for the meeting. Chairman Macher called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.


















           











 Chairman Macher asked if there were any issues to be added to the agenda. There being none, Chairman Macher requested a motion to accept the agenda.  A motion was made by Dr. Capie to accept the agenda, Ms. Busha seconded, and the motion passed 3-0.                                               














 Chairman Macher requested a motion to accept the minutes of the June 13, 2013 regular meeting. A motion was made by Ms. Busha, seconded by Dr. Capie and passed 3-0.




















 Reports by Appraisal Staff:







 Missy Dove presented seventeen applications for CUV. Chairman Macher requested a motion to accept seventeen applications for conservation. A motion was made by Dr. Capie to accept the applications, seconded by Ms. Busha, and passed 3-0.Ms. Dove then presented to the Board two cases intent to breach CUV. Ms. Dove gave an overview of both parcels and explained the reasons for breach for both parcels. Chairman Macher questioned the investigative process regarding each parcel. Ms. Dove, Mr. Patrick, Mr. Hix, and Lamar Dalton each discussed what work was done by each of them and the different scenarios applied before determining the parcels were in fact breached. Chairman Macher stated it appeared due diligence had been applied to both issues and asked for a motion for approval to send Intent to Breach letters to both property owners. After further discussion Ms. Busha motioned to send the intent letters, Dr. Capie seconded, and motion was passed 3-0.





       Mr. Patrick gave the Board an update on the number of appeals filed as of 7/16/2013 and the total FMV in dispute. Ms. Busha and Chairman Macher both complimented the staff on the work completed so far. Dr. Capie pointed out how miniscule the value in dispute was to the total digest values.

 Mr. Hix presented an automobile appeal to the Board. After discussion by the Board and Staff, and review of the owner’s letter and photographs, Chairman Macher requested a motion to settle the issue. Dr. Capie moved to accept the owner’s returned value, Ms. Busha seconded, and the motion carried 3-0.
 Lamar Dalton reported on the status of mobile home appeals as of 7/16/2013. He explained even though there had been 87 adjustments to the 2012 digest, there had actually been 38 appeals filed and all of these resolved. The remaining 49 were actually returned tax bills him and Mr. Peck had been able to ride due to the lack of both real side and mobile home appeals. Adjustments, deletions, address and/or ownership corrections, and additions had been made due to these field visits.                                             




 Twenty- eight Freeport exemptions were presented to the Board for approval. Ms. Busha motioned to accept the 28, Dr. Capie seconded, and the motion passed 3-0.












 
                                                                                                          Chief Appraiser’s Report:








 Mr. Patrick gave an overview of business audits and personal property returns performed by Garner Peck so far. Mr. Patrick presented a report from Garner detailing the work performed to date and preliminary estimates of the impact to FMV due to this work. Chairman Macher informed the other Board members this would continue to be an ongoing process, with the County not hiring an outside company to do a personal property audit; the staff would have to carry the load. Mr. Patrick countered he had sent a report to Vickie Lambert of the DOR detailing the work already performed, future work planned, and asked was this sufficient to constitute and audit. Mr. Patrick stated with the 2011 digest being recently accepted by the state, he felt the issue was pretty much closed. Mr. Macher asked the Board to review the consent order and pursue as a group the release of the consent order. Ms. Busha stated the Board had never pushed for an external audit, if it could be done in house, it should. Mr.Hix pointed out the money an internal audit would save the county. Both Chairman Macher and Ms. Busha commented on the good work Mr. Peck had performed since taking over the personal property department and what an asset he was to the property owners of Hart County.
 






 Mr. Patrick reported to the Board the results of the morning’s BOE meeting with Mr. Adams. He informed the Board the BOE had upheld the staff’s values but this hearing was just a stepping stone to get to Superior Court.

 Ms. Busha asked when final billing would occur and was answered by Mr. Patrick it was not yet known, but all parties concerned had been urged by the County Manager to complete the process.

















 Board of Assessors report:








  Chairman stated the only issue for the Board was to bite the bullet and finish the staff’s procedure manual. Dr Capie stated he had requested the staff’s input but had gotten nothing so far.



















 Old Business:









 Budget










  Chairman Macher stated to all present the budget was now in the appeal stage and was out of their hands. He did not hold out much hope for seeing any of the increases the department had asked for. Ms. Busha asked Mr. Patrick for clarification on whether or not the office was open July 5th, due to comments from some of the commissioners regarding budget requests by the offices that had elected to close that day. Mr. Patrick answered the office had been open and had received a phone call from a commissioner to confirm that very fact.












 New Business:









 There was no new business to discuss at this time.
















 Public Comment:









  There was no public comment.































 There being no further business, Chairman Macher requested a motion to adjourn. Dr. Capie so motioned, Ms. Busha, seconded, motion passed 3-0. The meeting was adjourned at 5:18 p.m.





Lowell Macher, Chairman


Jim Dennis

Bill Capie




Bobbie Busha

Jerry McHan

* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.

